
Safety Message Update - Spring 2024
February 20, 2024
We want to provide an update on campus safety measures being implemented starting this week to address the ongoing unhoused population and disruptive behavior by some local high school students. Personnel working for MIB (Members in Black) will be in the following areas from 8:30 am to 11:30 pm Monday through Friday. They will contact LRPD and campus operations on any safety issues throughout their shifts. The areas being addressed are the Softball/Baseball Complex, the Parking Structure, and Parking Lot F. MIB will be wearing bright-colored vests with MIB clearly on the back. This activity will take place for three weeks with a daily assessment to ensure the steps have the correct impact on everyone feeling safe while at CRC. 
 
Additionally, LRPD will assign an officer to the arts and library areas of the college to heighten the safety/security presence Monday through Thursday next week from 3:45 to 4:15 pm. In addition, LRPD will park a marked patrol vehicle between the library and the arts area to raise safety/security presence. Finally, in the weeks to come, LRPD officers will work overtime to help with coverage on campus around the time high school ends.
 
If you see anything that needs to be improved or addressed in the duties of MIB, please contact Chris Raines or Captain Mora. 
 
Security Officer Duties Include:
•Perform foot patrol of building interior/exterior, parking lots, campus grounds, and assigned areas
•Check for signs of prowlers, vandalism, fires, or any danger that might result in injuries, loss or damage to property
•Report to building staff all fire hazards, unsafe conditions, and equipment failures
•Report unusual and suspicious occurrences to LRPD Dispatch
•If there is an emergency, contact LRPD Dispatch, use campus blue phones, Rave Guardian, or call 911 
•All security officers shall opt-in to Rave Alerts
 
A reminder that it's important that if you see something, say something! LRPD depends on us to inform them when something doesn't seem right. Please see the first Spring 2024 safety message that went out last month. Contact us if you have any questions.
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